
 

 
 

Cyngor Cymuned Nantmel Community Council 
Minutes of a Meeting held on Wednesday 18th October 2017 at  Dolau Chapel 

 
Present: Cllr P Bowen,  A Bates, K Curry 
 Cty Cllr D Evans 
 
Apologies: Cllr J Price, C Lewis 
 
  In the absence of the Chair, Cllr P Bowen chaired the meeting. 
 
NC 72/07 Minutes 

The minutes of the last meeting held on 21st September 2017 were 
confirmed and signed. 
 

NC 73/07 Information from Minutes 
Cty Cllr Evans reported that he had arranged a site meeting with a 
member of Powys Highways Department at the Gwystre to discuss the 
issues following the recent road traffic accidents. 

 
NC 74/17 Planning Applications 
  None. 
 
NC 75/17 Correspondence 

a) Mrs Joy Morgan – Co-option Process & Planning Application Complaint 
Cllr Bates declared an interest in this matter and left the room whilst 
discussions took place. 
2 members remained within the meeting which left the meeting 
inquorate. This matter could not therefore be discussed and would 
be deferred to the next meeting. 
 

b) Addoldai Cymru – Open Day at Carmel Chapel, Nantmel 
Open invitation to the Open Day at Carmel Chapel on 30th November 2017 
from 12pm to 4pm. The Clerk will display a notice in the community notice 
board. 

 
c) Powys County Council – Road Closure C1215 Nantmel 

On behalf of Welsh Water to install new air valve on existing water main. 

 
d) Powys County Council  - Waste & Recycling Collections 

Notification to optimize waste recycling routes from February 2018. Some 
collections dates may change, however all residents will be notified. Cllr 
Curry confirmed that this is a measure to save money. 

 
NC 76/17 Finances 

a) Royal British Legion – Poppy Wreath - £30  - approved 
b) Clerk’s Expenses (Out of Pocket) - £82.70 - approved 

 



 

 
NC 77/17 Future Meetings 

Cllr Morgan had suggested at the last meeting that the Community 
Council consider using other rooms on a rotational basis for  holding 
meetings. 
 
Members discussed this and it was agreed to put this on hold for the 
winter months due to the recent release of the winter gritting schedule 
which is reduced. The Council will re-look again at this in the spring. 
 

NC 78/17 War Memorial 
Cllr Curry had not heard back from Mr Haslam to notify him that works 
on the memorial have been completed. Cllr Curry will contact him to ask 
if works can be completed before Remembrance Day. 
 
The Clerk had collected the Council’s wreath which Cllr Bowen will take to 
the Chair. 
 

NC 79/17 Nantmel School Building 
Cllr Curry  had spoken with the  Portfolio Holder for Education, Cty Cllr 
Myfanwy Alexander who has agreed to chase up the matter of the 
£25000 grant. 
 
At the previous meeting Cllr R Lewis agreed to bring information along for 
members which he had researched. However, as Cllr R Lewis was not 
present at the meeting the Clerk was asked to contact him with a view to 
making a presentation at the next meeting. 
 

NC 80/17 Christmas Dinner 
Members discussed the December meeting and it was agreed to bring 
the date forward to Thursday 14th December 2017. The Christmas Dinner 
will be held at the Bell Inn in Llanyre following the meeting. The Clerk will 
circulate the menu to members prior to the next meeting. 
 

NC 81/17 Any Other Business 
  None. 
 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 16th November  2017.  


